
 

 

Town of Francestown 
Board of Selectmen 

Minutes of Meeting 

Thursday, March 26, 2020 

 

Members Present:  Chairman Brad Howell, Marsha Dixon.  Present by teleconference was Henry Kunhardt. 

 

Other Present:  Jamie Pike, Town Admin., Barbara Walker, Admin Asst. 

 

At 1:00 pm a department head meeting was called to order and present were; Pam Finnell, Town Clerk, Fred Douglas, 

Police Dept., Gary Paige, Road Agent, Larry Kullgren, Fire Chief, Kevin Holdredge, EMD and Celeste Lunetta, Rescue 

Captain. 

 

The meeting consisted of an open discussion about the practices each department has put in place to protect their 

departments and themselves during the COVID-19. 

 

The EMD continues to stay informed via all available conferences. 

The 911 system has adjusted protocol to minimize exposure to include the transfer of life-threatening symptoms only, 

and encouraged wearing protective gear at all times.  Residents should continue to address any questions and concerns 

by calling 211. 

Mr. Howell requested that the public be prohibited from entering the office of the Highway Dept. building. 

The police department lobby remains closed to the public and the overall traffic count has decreased.  

The public is still being advised to call into the police department with any concerns. 

 

 

 

 

There being no further business to discuss Mr. Howell adjourned the meeting at 2:00 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Barbara Walker, Admin Asst. 


